
Crossing Guard Site Changes 2025-2026 
 
 

2025-2026 
School Site 

Former School 
Site 

Crossing Guard 
Location 

Discontinuing 
or adding this 

site 

Why? 

Franklin 
Elementary 

Hawthorn Hills 
Elementary Split 

Franklin Street & 
N. 7th Street 

Adding Students in a walk-zone 
from the former HH 

attendance area 
consolidated into 

Franklin can cross here 
on marked crosswalks 
w/a crossing guard due 
to higher traffic count. 

John Marshall 
Elementary 

Hawthorn Hills 
Elementary Split 

S. 10th Street & 
Kickbusch Street 

Discontinuing All students in this 
section will now be in a 
UHTfor John Marshall  
and use yellow busing 
so crossing guard is no 
longer necessary here. 

Thomas 
Jefferson 

Elementary 

Grant 
Elementary 

Merrill Avenue 
(Business 51) 

and W. 
Strowbridge 

Street 

Adding 
 

 

Students in a walk-zone 
will be able to cross 
here on a marked 

crosswalk w/a crossing 
guard due to the higher 
traffic volume.  These 

students can then 
continue to travel up the 

sidewalk on Business 
51 to Randolph Street 

where there is a 
crossing guard currently 
in place OR they can cut 
over to 4th Avenue after 
using this new crossing 
guard site and walk up 

the 4th Avenue sidewalk 
and cross at Randolph 
and 3rd Avenue where 
there is also currently a 
crossing guard in place. 

GD Jones 
Elementary 

Lincoln 
Elementary 

Sherman Street 
and S. 12th 

Avenue 

Adding Students in a walk-zone 
from the former Lincoln 

attendance area 
consolidated into GD  
Jones can cross here 

w/a crossing guard due 
to street width and  

traffic count..  This will 
also then feed into the 

crossing guard currently 
in place at Rosecrans 
and S. 12th Avenue. 
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Current Crossing Guard Sites Before the 2025-2026 Elementary Consolidation  
 
 

School Site Crossing Guard Location Keeping or Discontinuing 
in Elementary 

Consolidation 2025 

Franklin Elementary E. Bridge Street & N. 5th 
Street (1) 

Keeping 
 

Franklin Elementary E. Bridge Street & N. 6th 
Street (1) 

Keeping 

GD Jones Elementary W. Rosecrans & S. 12th 
Avenue (1) 

Keeping 

GD Jones Elementary W. Thomas Street & S 11th 
Avenue (1) 

Keeping 

Grant Elementary W. Bridge Street & N. 6th 
Avenue (2) 

Keeping for new Thomas 
Jefferson attendance area 

Hawthorn Hills Elementary S. 10th Street & Kickbusch 
Street (1) 

Discontinuing 

John Marshall Elementary Kent Street & Lamont Street 
(1) 

Keeping 

John Muir Middle School Stewart Avenue & S. 12th 
Avenue (2) 

Keeping 

Lincoln Elementary S. 3rd Avenue & West Street 
(1) 

Keeping for new GD Jones 
attendance area 

Rib Mountain Elementary Rib Mountain Drive & Robin 
Lane (1) 

Keeping  

Rib Mountain Elementary Robin Lane & Hummingbird 
Road (1) 

Keeping 

Rib Mountain Elementary Partridge Avenue & County 
Rd NN (1) 

Keeping  

Stettin Elementary Stettin Drive & N. 56th 
Avenue (1) 

Keeping 

Thomas Jefferson Merrill Ave (Bus. 51) and 
Randolph Street (2)  

Keeping 

Thomas Jefferson N. 3rd Ave & Randolph Street 
(1) 

Keeping 

2023-2024 Crossing Guard Expense to WSD was $42,986.84 (we pay 29.75% of City of Wausau Crossing Guard 
Expenses) for 15 Crossing Guards currently.  Discontinuing one position and adding 3 (17 crossing guards) would 
cost WSD an estimated additional $5,731.49 per school year. 
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